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VILLAGE 

UPDATE 
 

Give thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of God in 

Christ Jesus for you.                                   - 1 Thessalonians 5:18 
 

Fall is in the air… 

I always look forward to November. For me, November is the 

month of “thanks”. Growing up in Upstate New York, I could 

always tell when Fall was near. All you had to do was go 

outside and see the leaves changing into beautiful colors and the crisp smell of 

Fall in the air. As I drive through our village every morning, I see little glimpses 

of my old Fall memories as our foliage is transforming into Fall. Nature changing 

reminds me to give “thanks” for all God has provided. Fall also reminds me to 

work on my “Soul Care” in addition to my “Self-Care”. Being outside in nature 

provides me with the opportunity to move closer to God and work toward getting 

things right with my soul. Also, being outside (walking my neighborhood or 

working in my yard) helps me with my self-care, as I see so many of you doing in 

the morning when I come into work. I drive by some people walking, riding 

bikes, and out in their golf carts taking in the cooler fresh air.   

It is great to see more and more of our friends and family back with us. It is 

wonderful to see all the activity. For those of you who are still up North, I hope 

you spend some time outside and take in all the beauty God has provided this 

month. Also, I hope everyone will take time this month to work on your SOUL 

care as well as your self-care. Get outside and talk with God. Thank you for being 

a part of our Village family. On behalf of the staff and myself, we are thankful to 

have you with us. May God be with every one 

of you, especially our family traveling back to 

the Village. We pray for travel mercies.  

We hope to see you at the Nicholson Centre 

Café grand opening on November 11th! 

Blessings, 

Melissa Rogers 

Community Manager 
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CAFÉ CORNER 
Greetings from the Café Corner, 

November is here and that means the dining room will soon be open.  Our first planned meal is 

Veterans Day. We invite all Vets to get your ticket from the Office. It’s FREE of course. 

November 1st at 9:30 am in the Nicholson Center will be our meeting for volunteers. Please 

consider working with us this year. We have lots of fun and meet new people. 

We will be celebrating Birthdays and Anniversaries again and want to honor you.  There will 

be a sign up sheet at the ticket stand for those celebrating that day. 

Thanksgiving will be a special day. A good menu and fellowship with friends and relatives. Please buy your 

tickets early. No tickets will be sold at the door. You will also be able to reserve a table for your group by 

letting the Office know when you purchase your tickets. 

Looking forward to seeing 

you all soon.  

Lucille Nemeth 

Food Service Supervisor 

517-775-4655 

P.S. We will be having 

carry in dinners again once 

a month with entertainment 

after dinner. 

VETERAN’S DAY  
On Friday, November 

11th, we will be honoring 

our Veterans with a free 

meal. Veterans, please 

sign up for your free meal 

and pick up your ticket at the Village Office. All 

others, your regular Friday evening meal ticket 

(yellow) will be good for your Veteran’s Day 

meal. Stick around after dinner for the show. 

Grace Notes/Village Choir will be performing at 

6:00 pm. 

CARRY–IN DINNER AND CONCERT 
On Friday, November 18th, we will be having our next 

carry-in dinner. Dinner will be held in the Nicholson 

Center from 4:30 pm to 5:45 pm.  Karen Plank will be 

working with Lucille 

Nemeth to coordinate 

the Carry-In portion of 

the evening. 

An evening of music 

with Major Young will 

begin at 6:00 pm in the 

Nicholson Center.   

THANKSGIVING DINNER 
Join us for Thanksgiving Dinner on Thursday, November 24th in the 

Centre Café. Get your dinner tickets ($15.00) in the Village Office. You 

have a choice of turkey or pot roast. You will also be able to reserve a 

table for your group by letting the Office know when you purchase your 

tickets. Salad bar opens at 11:30 am and dinner will be served 12:00 to 

1:00 pm. Tables will be called by numbers. 

The Centre Café will be closed the Wednesday before (November 23rd) 

for preparation and the Friday after (November 25th) to give the staff the day off. 

The Center Café meal schedule will be: 

Day Meal Price 

Ticket 

Color Time 

Monday Breakfast $7.00 Green 8:00 am to 9:30 am 

Tuesday Lunch $9.00 Pink 11:45 am to 12:45 pm 

Wednesday Lunch $9.00 Pink 11:45 am to 12:45 pm 

Thursday Lunch $9.00 Pink 11:45 am to 12:45 pm 

Friday Dinner $12.00 Yellow 

Salad bar opens at 4:00 pm and  

dinner served 4:30 pm to 5:45 pm 

Saturday Closed    

Sunday 

Brunch/ 

Dinner $12.00 Yellow 

Salad bar opens at 11:15 am and 

brunch/dinner will be served 12:00 

to 1:00 pm 
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PROPERTY UPDATE CORNER 
Hello Everyone, 

It’s hard to believe it is November already, but with that, more of our snow-birds will be 

coming back and that I love! 

This month, I want to acknowledge people who have bought here in the Village for September 

& October: 

• Evelyn Thomas: 23154 Good Shepherds Way 

• Camelo & Marsha Cuascut: 8259 Rambler 

• Larry & Joan James: 22367 Range Lane 

• Sandra Janas/Vicki VanHalla: 23153 Good Shepherds Way 

• Kerri Trottier: 22384 Victory 

• Martin & Amanda Riehl: 22263 Melody 

• Gayle Oldenbusche: 8284 Rambler 

• Joyce Moore: 22285 Wilson Memorial 

• Clovis & Simone Pause: 8443 Rambler 

• Danny & Marilyn Gordon: 8207 Wesley Drive 

Hopefully, we will be seeing some new construction soon for a house in Epworth and duplexes in Good 

Shepherd. Anyone who is interested in purchasing or selling call me. I look forward to helping you with 

whatever needs you have. 

It is nice to see some familiar faces back and looking forward to seeing many more in the next month. 

Wishing God’s best for you! 

Teresa Goble 

Property Coordinator 

352-799-1644 (office) 

352-232-4264 (cell) 

 

I also want to highlight a house this month: 

22261 Woodlawn,  $225,000 

This house is 4 bedrooms and 3 ½ baths, living room, 

kitchen, dining room, family room/den and a detached 

garage at the back of the house. It has a beautiful view of 

the woods and it has totally been renovated and new heat 

and air conditioning. So, call me and come take a look.  

RESIDENTIAL IMPROVEMENTS 
Please remember that a Residential Modification Application should be completed and submitted to the Office 

any time a change to the outside of your home is being made (roof replacement, ramps built, fencing installed, 

or tree removal).  The Modification & Compliance Committee reviews requests to maintain community 

conformity to the Governing Documents and compliance with Hernando County code and permits. 

Homeowners are responsible for the contractors that they hire. Please inform them that there is no working on 

Sundays and that there is no smoking in the Village. 
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
THANKSGIVING OR THANKS-

LIVING? 

Because those writing for this 

newsletter have needed to submit 

their articles in October, I thank 

Melissa for giving me a preview of 

her column. Reading what she wrote 

helped me think beyond the more immediate 

November events like Election Day and Veterans’ 

Day to Thanksgiving.  

Reflect with me on this holiday as a fresh opportunity 

to move beyond televised parades, turkey dinners, 

family gatherings, and football games to the spiritual 

significance of what we have to be grateful for and 

who we thank on this day. 

1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 says, “Rejoice always, pray 

continually, give thanks in all circumstances, for this 

is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.”  

When I shared these verses at a recent staff meeting, 

Peggy Leininger offered a question she had just read 

somewhere, “What if you woke up today with only 

the things you thanked God for yesterday?” Good 

question, Peggy! Some additional “what if” questions 

might be: 

What if you expanded the one-day Thanksgiving 

celebration to a month of “thanks—living?” 

What if you resolved to develop a gratitude list this 

November—a list of the blessings God has 

showered on you plus all the ways people have 

blessed you? 

What if you went out of your way to tell some special 

people in your life how much you appreciate them 

by writing a letter, making a phone call, sending a 

text or an email message? 

What if “thanks-living” became more and more a way 

of life for you this season? I’m planning to follow 

through with some of these what-if propositions. Will 

you join me? Drop me a note or email and let me 

know if you do… or how else you plan to live out 

your thanksgiving this year. 

With you in Christ’s service, 

 Love in Christ, 

 

 

 

Pastor Bill Vallet 

Community Chaplain 

352-232-5588 

communitychaplain@wesleyanvillage.org 

EMOTIONALLY HEALTHY SPIRITUALITY COURSE 
Tom and Lydia Hines are leading an eight-week course “Emotionally Healthy Spirituality” which began in 

October. Each Tuesday, a session is being held from 2:00 to 4:00 pm in the Nicholson Center. The course 

continues for the next 4 weeks on November 1, 8, 15 and 22.  

There are plans to offer this course again in January. For questions about the next course, please call Tom 

Hines at (765) 506-2977 or Chaplain Bill Vallet at (352) 232-5588. 

CAMP MEETING HOMECOMING – SAVE THE DATES 
Camp Meeting and Bible Conference will be combined in 2023. Campmeeting Homecoming will be held in 

the Nicholson Center Tuesday, February 28th through Saturday, March 4th. Sunday services will be held at 

Brooksville Wesleyan Church on March 5th. Guest speakers will be Dr. Steve Lennox on Tues. am & pm, 

Wed. am & pm, Thurs. am & pm and Dr. Linda Adams will speak Fri. am & pm, Sat. am & pm and Sun. am 

& pm. The morning sessions will be at 10:00 am and the evening sessions will be at 6:00 pm 

CHRISTIAN WOMEN’S CLUB 
We are making plans for an interdenominational Bible study in the Nicholson Center on Friday mornings. The 

theme will be The Graces of Simplicity and Gratitude.  If you are interested in being a part of the planning 

team, please contact Carol Brown 803-624-2204. Watch for starting date. We are looking forward to 

enjoying fellowship and a light brunch with you at our Christian Women's Club.   -- Carol Brown  

mailto:communitychaplain@wesleyanvillage.org
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MAINTENANCE CORNER 
One of the primary challenges the 

maintenance team faces is that our 

hours are limited to Monday through 

Friday from 7:00 AM to 12:00 PM. 

Accordingly, as a team we have to be 

very intentional about the work that 

gets our attention. 

In the community coffee, I outlined the Maintenance 

team’s response hierarchy by evaluating every 

incoming work order request through what is called 

the ‘Eisenhower Box’, named after Dwight D. 

Eisenhower, 34th president of the United States.  

Here’s how the Maintenance team is beginning to use 

the Eisenhower Box to evaluate work requests. 

1. Urgent and Important.  

These are tasks that the maintenance team does 

immediately. Water line breaks, exploding sewer 

lines, natural disasters, etc. You have our full 

attention and we are doing everything we can to 

perform triage and mitigate the potential damages 

this might cost the village. 

The exception to this rule is if there is a fire, 

electrical outage, or some kind of safety issue that 

might endanger lives. In those instances, please 

call 911 or if it’s an electrical issue, please call 

Duke Energy at 1-800-228-8485. 

2. Important, but not urgent.  

These are tasks the Maintenance team schedules to 

do later. Pressure washing Village owned 

properties, painting interior and exterior, replacing 

roofs and gutters, replacing windows, planting 

trees, replacing or repairing broken items, general 

maintenance and upkeep, etc. The vast majority of  

work order requests for the Village are in this 

category. Most issues can be put on the schedule to 

be resolved in a timely manner, usually within 2 

weeks, but sometimes sooner. 

3. Urgent, but not important.  

These are tasks the Maintenance team outsources 

to outside contractors. HVAC issues, plumbing 

issues, appliance issues, electrical issues, Pest 

Control, etc. While many of the maintenance team 

has the ability to resolve some of these issues, 

because they are urgent, outside contractors are 

used because they can typically respond quicker 

than our team can. 

4. Neither Urgent nor Important.  

These are tasks that the Maintenance team tries to 

eliminate from our plate and ask the Village to help 

each other out with. Some examples might be 

unlocking doors, plugged toilets and sinks, moving 

furniture, replacing light bulbs, etc. For items like 

these, please ask your neighbors for help first 

before reaching out to members of the 

Maintenance team or submitting a work request. 

As I explained in the Community Coffee, it’s not a 

perfect system, but it does provide a foundational basis 

for evaluating the work requests as they come in. 

If you’d like to learn more about how the Maintenance 

team is organizing and evaluating work requests, 

please feel free to reach out. 

John Howell 

352-737-1056 

maintenance@wesleyanvillage.org 

TRASH PICKUP SCHEDULE 
• Monday is Recycling 

• Wednesday is Yard Waste 

• Friday is Household Trash 

Please stop in the Office to 

sign out your recycling 

bins. 

SEVERE WEATHER REMINDER 
November should be the last month of Hurricane Season. 

Copies of the Wesleyan Village Severe Weather Information 

packets and the Hernando County All-Hazards Disaster 

Planning Guide are available in the Office and at the Elliott 

Center. 

mailto:maintenance@wesleyanvillage.org
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MAILBOXES 
A roof is planned to be installed over the new 

mailboxes at the Elliott Center. The contractor 

will not be able to begin the work until 

December/January. 

When you arrive back in the village: 

1. If you have a US mailbox outside your residence, be sure to 

leave a note for the mail carrier letting her know your names and 

that you’re here now so she’ll know to leave your mail. 

2. If you’ve been given a mailbox outside the Elliott Center, look 

inside and fill out the green form found there. If it’s missing, just 

place a note inside giving your name and address saying you’re 

here now. 

MISSING SUPPLIES 
Products in 

the laundry 

and public rest 

rooms are for 

use in that 

facility. Please 

do not take 

rolls of toilet 

paper, paper 

towels, or the 

cleaning 

products for your home!  If you need 

assistance, please contact the Office. 

STRAY ANIMALS 
We have received several complaints about stray cats here in 

the Village. Do NOT feed any stray or wild 

animals!  Please call Hernando County 

Animal Services at 352-796-5062. 

Pets are to be kept inside the residence.  

When a pet is temporarily taken outside, the 

pet owner must adhere to County Code Sec. 

6-24 (restraint). 

PET REMINDER 
Please do not put dog 

poo in the trash cans in 

the public restrooms!  It 

is unsanitary and 

stinks!  Please put it in 

the dumpster or take it 

home to your own 

trash! 

Another trailer on Rambler 

was removed and the site is 

in the process of being 

upgraded for short-term or 

annual RV rental. 

 

According to Florida law, golf carts may not be driven on public roads or 

highways.  Roads inside Wesleyan Village are private, not public.  Redbud is a 

public road. DO NOT drive your golf cart on Redbud Lane!!!! Please drive with 

care for the safety of pedestrians, obey all traffic laws (which includes stop signs, 

speed limits, one-way streets, etc.) and avoid excessive noise.  Drivers of golf carts 

are encouraged to pull to the side of the road and acknowledge the other vehicle, 

wave to the other driver of that other vehicle that they may proceed past you. 
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BULLETIN BOARD  

HILLBILLY BAND 
The Hillbilly Band will be 

performing on Tuesday, November 

1st, and Tuesday, November 15th, at 

6:00 pm in the Elliott Center. 

COMMUNITY COFFEE 
The next Community Coffee will be 

Friday, November 18th, at 9:00 am. 

Join us for coffee, donuts, neighborly 

conversations and information. 

DAIRY QUEEN 
Every Thursday, the bus and/or 

van ($.50) will be leaving the 

Elliott Center to go to Dairy 

Queen at 4:00 pm. 

VILLAGE CHOIR/GRACE NOTES 
Anyone who loves to SING and can carry a tune, rehearsals will be every Monday at 

2:30 pm in the Nicholson Center. For more information, contact Lee Stanford at 352-

410-1975. The choir will be performing on Veterans Day at 6:00 pm in the Nicholson 

Center. 

MUSIC NIGHT WITH THE ORCHESTRA 
The Music Night Orchestra will be practicing on Wednesday afternoons at 1:00 pm in 

the Nicholson Center.  If you play a band or orchestra instrument, please join them on 

Wednesday afternoons.  Their first performance of the season will be on Monday, 

November 14th at 6:00 pm in the Nicholson Center. 

LUNCH BUNCH SCHEDULE 

Our last Sunny Side Up will return to a Village favorite at Breakfast Station on Monday, November 7th.   

Lunch Bunches will be as follows: 

Our very last Lunch Bunch outing will be on Wednesday, November 2nd with an adventure trip to Yalaha 

Bakery in Yalaha, FL. This is an Old-world German bakery and restaurant turning out bread, pastries, pies, 

pretzels, and sandwiches. They even have gluten free selections. Ladies from the Village that went on the Mt 

Dora trip stopped there on their way back and enjoyed the food and especially the pastries. We may want to 

purchase extra pastries to bring home! On our way back, we will be stopping at the Historic Richloam 

General Store.  It is a living, working museum with products from the 1920’s and 1930’s era.  Be prepared to 

step back in time.  Oh, and don’t forget to get a scoop or cone of ice cream!!! 

I hope all the Villagers that participated in our summer outings this year have enjoyed their time together.  

Thank you for going along with David and me on these food trips! 

I know we all are looking forward to the Dining Hall opening back up on November 11th!   

Thanks, Barbara Voglesong  

Join us on Saturday, November 12th for the Homosassa Festival.  The bus/van 

will leave the Elliott Center at 9:00 am and will cost $3.00. Sign-up at the 

Elliott Center by Friday, November 4th. 

CRAFT CLASS 
The November Craft 

Class date will be 

announced. Sign-up 

will be posted in the 

Elliott Center. For 

more information, 

contact Pam 

Herring. 

JERICHO ROAD 
Distributions 

 Makes monthly food distributions to 

those needing assistance in the Village. 

 Call the Office to get on the food 

distribution list. 

 The truck sets up in the Nicholson 

Center parking lot from 1:00 pm to 2:00 

pm. 

 Next distribution is November 15th. 

Food Pantry 

 With the current economy, the demand 

is rising and the donations are less.  

 Jericho Road is asking for help to feed 

those outside the Village. There is a 

bin in the Phillippe Center for 

donations.   

 If you would like to make a monetary 

donation, please contact Joe 

Vonderchek for details (607) 481-

8703. 
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LADIES LUNCHEON – TICKETS NOW ON SALE 
Join us on Monday, November 21st at 1:00 pm in the Nicholson Center for lunch and guest 

speaker Roslyn Franken. Tickets are $15.00 and can be purchased in the Office or in the 

Phillippe Center. 
 

Author Roslyn Franken presents the inspiring true saga of her award-winning book, Meant 

to Be, about her parents’ amazing survival, love and triumph over tragedy as Holocaust 

and atomic bomb survivors. This is an unforgettable story of hope, love and faith that you 

will not want to miss. Roslyn will be available for Book Signing and Q & A following the 

presentation. Books are $20. 

TREE LIGHTING AND CAROLING 
Kick off the Christmas season on Saturday, November 

26th.  Hot chocolate and Christmas cookies will be available at 

the Village Square at 5:30 pm. The Christmas Tree lighting will 

be at 6:00 pm followed by Christmas caroling led by the Heath 

Family. Villagers are invited to bring an ornament to put on the 

community tree on Friday the 27th. Golf carts leave room up 

front for chairs.  A couple picnic tables will be available up 

front. Please leave a path down the center for any emergency 

exits. Come out and mingle with you neighbors! Needed 

Christmas cookie bakers. We are also looking for help serving 

hot chocolate and cookies at the event. Please contact Karen Plank (828-208-0697) and leave a message; she 

will get back to you. 

Join us on Saturday, December 10th for Christmas Show Christmas Bells are Ringing at the Idlewild Baptist 

Church, 18333 Exciting Idlewild Blvd, Lutz, FL. Tickets are $20.00 each and the sign-up sheet is posted in 

the Elliott Center. Sign-up will remain open until November 23rd.  Please pay in the Office ASAP. Bus will 

cost $4.00.  The show starts at 4:00 pm. The bus will leave the Elliott Center at 2:00 pm. 

KEY WEST CRUISE 
We will be cruising on Royal Caribbean’s Brilliance of the Seas on 

Jan 12 - 16, 2023 sailing from Tampa on Thurs., Jan 12th, at 4:00 

pm with ports of call Key West, FL, and Nassau, Bahamas - 4 

nights, returning on Mon., Jan 16th.  Passports are required!!! 

Please note Royal Caribbean policy change: Unvaccinated travelers 

can join us on the cruise; however, you will need to be tested 

within 3 days of boarding. We have secured a motor coach to 

provide transportation from the Village to the port and return 

for a cost of $40 each.  Please pay your transportation fee in the 

Office. Any questions, please contact Laura Gooch 304-320-3563. 
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November 

Birthdays 

9 Foster, Jerry 16 Jones, Karen 24 Rhoades, Dorsey 

9 Pettee, Avis 17 McGarvey, Denise 24 Thaxton, Jennifer 

9 Jones, Phyllis 18 Lawrence, Pamela 24 Cuascut, Carmelo 

4 Adams, Robert 10 Serdula, Barbara 18 Lewis, Nancy 25 Snow, David 

5 Wackerle, Wilson 11 Young, Linda 18 Plank, Karen 25 Detwiler, Sandra 

5 Auffhammer, Linda 11 Klaiber, Maryanne 19 Lassitter, Nancy 26 Penn, Sharon 

6 Melvin, George 12 Currier, Allan 19 Gooch, Laura 26 Willmann, Sally 

6 Schenkel, Randall 12 MacKinnon, Kaye 21 Kierstead, Dale 27 Bournes, Shirley 

6 Harmon, Patricia 12 Weaver, Sandra 21 Swett, Charlie 28 White, David 

7 Duda, Daniel 13 Erickson, Mark 22 Vibbart, Carol 29 Putney, Phillip 

8 Blackburn, James 14 Vonderchek, Joseph 23 Fuller, James 29 Spring, Frank 

8 Cooper, Jill 15 Light, Paul 23 Carr, Mary Ann 29 Brown, Carol 

8 Whiting, Jill 16 Guy, B.J. 23 McGarrity, Pamela 30 Hines, Thomas 

8 McGarvey, Randall 16 Hoyt, Beatrice 24 Goheen, Raymond 30 Osgood, Nancy 
 

PHILLIPPE CENTER RECEPTIONIST  
Are you an outgoing individual?  Do you know the 

Village and surrounding area? Would you like to 

volunteer at the new Phillippe Center?  The current 

need is for Thursday or Friday afternoons 12-4. If 

you would like to just be on a backup list, that’s 

possible too. Contact Activities Department if you 

are interested or have any questions. 

PHILLIPPE CENTER ART SHOWCASE 
Calling all artist, photographers, musicians and 

crafters!  If you are interested in displaying your work 

in the Phillippe Center, please contact me for details. 

SUPPORT WBCA 
When you shop at 

smile.amazon.com, 

Amazon donates. 

WHAT’S OPEN! 
 

The Pool is open daily from 7:00 am to 8:00 pm. 

The Nicholson Center, Elliott Center and Phillippe 

Center are all open daily from 7:00 am to 8:00 pm. 

The library is staffed Monday through Friday from 

9:00 am to 11:00 am. 

The Coffee Shop is open daily from 7:00 am to 8:00 

am.  Stop in and enjoy some coffee and fellowship. 

Donation requested. 

Pickleball schedule is changing to 4:30 pm Tuesday 

and Thursday and 10:00 am on Saturdays. 

Exercise Classes are held in the 

Elliott Center Monday through 

Friday from 8:15 am to 8:45 am. 

Please contact Dick Alderman for 

more information. 

 

CHARITABLE CONTRIBUTIONS 
Donations can be mailed to Wesleyan Village, 

8225 Wesley Drive, Brooksville, FL 34601; or 

dropped off at the Office, or dropped off in the 

secure drop box at the Elliott Center. Please make 

checks payable to WBCA and indicate in the memo line 

if there is a specific fund that you would like to 

designate. Thank you for your support! 

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Copies of last years audited financial statements are available at the Office. Contact Ron Norman, Treasurer 

at 352-799-1644. 
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FROM THE BOARD ROOM 
 

Note: There was no Board meeting 

in the month of October. With no 

board action to report, I am instead 

reflecting on the past fiscal year of 

Wesleyan Village.  

 

A generation ago, the folk-rock 

artist Bob Dylan wrote “The times 

they are a changin”. Even a casual 

observer of our world might wish to 

revise those lyrics to say – the 

times, they have changed! Change 

comes at us in exponential waves 

these days. At times, those waves 

may even seem overwhelming. 

Without a rock to which we may 

cling, who knows where we might 

be? 

 

I am sensitive to the fact that 

Wesleyan Village has gone through 

a significant amount of change this 

past year. Of our eleven staff 

positions (not including our hourly 

employees), eight of these persons 

have joined us within the past 

twenty months. That is a 

tremendous amount of change for 

any organization to absorb. I am so 

grateful to you as a community that 

you have welcomed these persons 

and have acknowledged the positive 

impact they are having on our 

village. As I sat back and observed 

our most recent community coffee, 

I felt an overwhelming sense that 

God has placed the people of His 

choosing in these positions of 

ministry at this time.  

 

Isn’t it great to have a Community 

Manager who can focus her 

expertise and experience on the 

daily management of our village? 

Isn’t it inspiring to have a 

Community Chaplain who brings 

decades of a pastoral heart and 

vision to focus on the spiritual life 

of our membership? Isn’t it 

encouraging to witness staff who 

are enthusiastic about their ministry 

in Wesleyan Village? I shared with 

someone recently that I believe my 

greatest personal accomplishment 

this past year has been to get out of 

the way and allow these persons to 

serve. They all deserve our 

gratitude and continued support. 

 

Behind the scenes we continue to 

work on fine-tuning the structure 

that will enable our staff to perform 

in the most efficient manner. Our 

Board is functioning at the level our 

system was designed to facilitate. 

They have put policies and 

procedures into place that bring 

consistency to our practice. We are 

meeting or are well on our way to 

meeting the financial goals that 

demonstrate the type of stewardship 

expected of a Christian 

organization. At our November 18th 

Community Coffee, we plan to 

share some of these specifics and 

our progress toward meeting our 

goals. We want you to be informed, 

we need you to be involved, and we 

believe you will be inspired by 

where we are headed as a 

community of Christ followers. 

Please continue with us on this 

wonderful journey.  

 

Rev. Gary E. Harris 

General Director 

Wesleyan Bible Conference 

Association 

 

Future Board meeting dates: 

- November 15, 2022 

- January 17, 2023 

- February 21, 2023 

- March 21, 2023 

- April 18, 2023 

 

Board Members 2022-2023 

Gary Harris – Chair 

Mary Pat Fuller – Vice Chair 

and Chair of Membership 

Committee 

Bev Burger – Secretary 

Martha Blackburn – Chair of 

Spiritual Life Team 

Doug Hoch – Finance Officer 

and Chair of the Finance 

Committee 

Marlin Mull – Development 

Team 

Carl Stopp - Board Liaison for 

Modification Committee 

Doug Dennis – Member of the 

Development Team 

Marty Courtney – Recording 

Secretary 

Ron Kelly – District 

Representative 

 

 



 

 

Wesleyan Village Activities – November 2022 
 

Sunda y Monda y Tuesda y Wednesda y Thursda y Frida y Saturda y 

  1 

9:30 Volunteer 

Meeting 

2:00 pm EHS Class 

6:00 pm Hillbilly 

Band 

2 

12:00 Lunch Bunch 

Yalaha Bakery 

3 

 

4 5 

10:30 am Ken 

Bunts and Nancy 

Bunts Nesbit 

Memorial Service 

6 7 

8:00 am Sunny 

Side Up at 

Breakfast Station 

 

8 

Election Day 

2:00 pm EHS Class 

9 10 

 

11 Veterans Day 

4:00 pm Dining Hall 

Opens 

12 

9:00 am 

Homosassa 

Festival 

13 14 

6:00 pm Music 

Night with the 

Orchestra 

15 

1:00 pm Jericho 

Road Distribution  

2:00 pm EHS Class 

6:00 pm Hillbilly 

Band 

16 

Birthday and 

Anniversary 

Celebrations at 

Lunch 

17 

 

18 

9:00 am 

Community Coffee 

4:30 pm Pot Luck  

6:00 pm Major 

Young Concert 

19 

20 21 

1:00 pm Ladies 

Luncheon 

22 

2:00 pm EHS Class 

23 

Dining Hall Closed 

24 

11:30 am 

Thanksgiving 

Dinner 

25 

Dining Hall Closed 

26 

5:30 pm Tree 

Lighting and 

Caroling  

27 28 29 

2:30 pm Drama 

Team rehearsals 

start 

30    

Ongoing Activities 
Line Dancing 

9:30 Mon Int. 

9:30 Thurs. 

Beg. 

Village 

Choir/Grace 

Notes Rehearsal  

2:30 pm 

Mondays 

Men’s Prayer 

Group 

7:00 am Wed. 

& Fri. 

Pickleball  

4:30 pm Tues. 

& Thurs., 10:00 

am Sat 

Canasta 

1:00 pm 

Thurs. 

Aerobic Water 

Exercise 

8:30 am Tues. – 

Sat. 

Coffee Shop 

Mon.- Fri. 

7:00 am – 

8:00 am 

Bread Delivery 

8:30 am Sat. 

Nicholson Center 

Exercise Classes 

Mon. – Fri. 

8:15 – 8:45 am 

Drama Club 

Rehearsals 

Tues. 

2:30 pm 

Dairy Queen 

Bus Run 

Thurs. 

4:00 pm 

Orchestra 

Rehearsals 

Wed. 

1:00 pm 

Sewing, etc. 

Club 

Mon. 10:00 

– 2:00 pm 

   

 


